
MEMORANDUM

TO: Heads of Department Components
United States Attorneys

FROM: Paul J. McNulty
Deputy Attorney General

SUBJECT: Principles of Federal Prosecution of Business Organizations

The Department experienced unprecedented success in prosecuting corporate fraud
during the last four years.  We have aggressively rooted out corruption in financial markets and
corporate board rooms across the country.  Federal prosecutors should be justifiably proud that
the information used by our nation’s financial markets is more reliable, our retirement plans are
more secure, and the investing public is better protected as a result of our efforts.  The most
significant result of this enforcement initiative is that corporations increasingly recognize the
need for self-policing, self-reporting, and cooperation with law enforcement.  Through their self-
regulation efforts, fraud undoubtedly is being prevented, sparing shareholders from the financial
harm accompanying corporate corruption.  The Department must continue to encourage these
efforts.

Though much has been accomplished, the work of protecting the integrity of the
marketplace continues.  As we press forward in our enforcement duties, it is appropriate that we
consider carefully proposals which could make our efforts more effective.  I remain convinced
that the fundamental principles that have guided our enforcement practices are sound.  In
particular, our corporate charging principles are not only familiar, but they are welcomed by most
corporations in our country because good corporate leadership shares many of our goals.  Like
federal prosecutors, corporate leaders must take action to protect shareholders, preserve corporate
value, and promote honesty and fair dealing with the investing public.

We have heard from responsible corporate officials recently about the challenges they
face in discharging their duties to the corporation while responding in a meaningful way to a
government investigation.  Many of those associated with the corporate legal community have
expressed concern that our practices may be discouraging full and candid communications
between corporate employees and legal counsel.  To the extent this is happening, it was never the
intention of the Department for our corporate charging principles to cause such a result.
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Therefore, I have decided to adjust certain aspects of our policy in ways that will further
promote public confidence in the Department, encourage corporate fraud prevention efforts, and
clarify our goals without sacrificing our ability to prosecute these important cases effectively. 
The new language expands upon the Department’s long-standing policies concerning how we
evaluate the authenticity of a corporation’s cooperation with a government investigation.

This memorandum supersedes and replaces guidance contained in the Memorandum from 
Deputy Attorney General Larry D. Thompson entitled Principles of Federal Prosecution of
Business Organizations (January 20, 2003) (the “Thompson Memorandum”) and the
Memorandum from the Acting Deputy Attorney General Robert D. McCallum, Jr. entitled
Waiver of Corporate Attorney-Client and Work Product Protections (October 21, 2005)(the
“McCallum Memorandum”).
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